
1 
 

October 2020 Hartranft Herald Camp 15 Sons of Union Veterans of the Civil War 
Awarding winning newsletter -- Marshall A. Hope award presented to Hartranft Camp 2010-2011 

 

 
 

 

Hartranft Herald 

The Newsletter of 

Maj. Gen. John F. Hartranft Camp 15 

Sons of Union Veterans of the Civil War 
Harrisburg, Pennsylvania 

www.SuvcwHarrisburgPa.org/ 

Celebrating our 138th Year serving Harrisburg Area 

  @ Gen. John F. Hartranft Camp 15 Sons of Union Veterans of the Civil War  

 

 

 

   
Vol 22, No. 10   Autumn Everywhere   October 2020 

    
 

Come to our general meetings and view central Pennsylvania from high atop Reservoir Park! 

A newsletter for, about, and by the members of Camp 15!  

Come One, Come All - Ladies and Brothers, and Family & Friends, all are welcome to our Camp meetings 

at the National Civil War Museum and field trips at-large -- Bring your camera! 

2020 Hartranft Camp 15 

Officers and Staff 

 

 

 

 

Commander  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  

Senior Vice Commander  . . . . .  

Junior Vice Commander . . . . . . 

Secretary . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 

Treasurer . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 

Council 01 . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  

Council 02. . . . . .  . . . . . . . . . . .   

Council 03 . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .    

Patriotic Instructor . . . . . . . . . . .    

Chaplain . . . . . . . .  . . . . . . . . . .    

Counselor. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .   

GAR Historian. . . . . . . . . . . . . .                        

Graves Registration   . . . . . . . . .                     

Guide . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .         

Color Bearer. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  

Guard   . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                                    

Eagle Scout Coordinator . . . . . .     

Webmaster   . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                           

ROTC Coordinator . . .  . . . . . .                                  

GAR Highway Officer . . . . . . .                             

Longevity Brother . . . . . . . . . . .  

Honorary Brother . . . . . . . . . . .                

Logan Swanger 2020   

Vernon Stout 2018  

Scott Debo, PCC 2018  

Gregory E. Kline, PCC 08-20 

David W. Demmy, Sr. PCC 07-20 

Anthony Kline 16 - 21 

Jeffery Smith, PCC 18-22  

Scott Debo, PCC 15-20  

Jeffery Smith, PCC 18 – 20   

David W. Demmy, Sr., PCC 00-20  

Lee F. Walters, PCC since 2007  

Jeffery Smith, PCC 2020   

Logan Swanger 14-20  

Vacant 2018   

Vacant 2018  

Gregory E. Kline, PCC 11-20 

Vacant 2018 

Dave W. Demmy, Jr. since 2011 

Gregory E. Kline, PCC 08-20  

Gregory E. Kline, PCC 11-20     

Dave J. Klinepeter, PCC 1943  

Late Joseph E. Long, Jr. 

Camp 15 routinely meets at National Civil War Museum, at Reservoir Park, Harrisburg, PA, 2 pm, 

3rd Sunday of most months.   The Marshall A. Hope author award was bestowed upon Hartranft 

Herald for excellence of a camp newsletter by Brad Schall, Commander in Chief, 2010-2011. 

Dept of PA: www.PAsuvcw.org   National: http://www.suvcw.org/     

http://www.suvcwharrisburgpa.org/
http://www.facebook.com/pages/Gen-John-F-Hartranft-Camp15-Sons-of-Union-Veterans-of-the-Civil-War/201952393173310
http://www.pasuvcw.org/
http://www.suvcw.org/
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Brothers and Sisters and readers of this Capital 
Region Camp 15 newsletter. 
After a very long spring and summer under COVID 
orders, we had a very successful in-person camp 
meeting on Sunday, September 20, 2020.  See 
minutes below for the number of discussions.    
Following the autumn kick off meeting, we 
adjourned   to break bread together and had more 
discussions on our ancestors, cars and trucks, 
hobbies, and family; Please join us in October. 
 
Our next Camp business meeting is scheduled 

for Sunday October 17, 2020 at 2 pm at National 

Civil War Museum Building upper level room 222. 

Brothers and Sisters in Distress by Brother David 

W, Demmy, Sr., PCC, a Kentucky Colonel, Camp 15 

Chaplain, CPA, and ARNG.  

Camp 15 expressions our sincere condolences to the 
family of PCinC and Life Member Brother Richard 
Orr.   Also, to Department Treasurer, Rob 
Koenigsberg and family upon death of young Mrs.  
Koenigsberg.   Elsewhere; please include the 
following during your prayers:  

➢ Blessings for Dave Klinepeter for recent ailment. 
Greg Kline, Tony Kline, Scott Debo. Mrs. Betz, 
Jim Crane of Ohio, PCinC Andy Johnson; with 
continued blessings for Mrs. Charlotte Walters 
PDP and Mrs. Dot Kline; Darlene Alcorn’s son; 
and Lowell Alcorn, Mrs. Rosemary Martin, Mrs. 
Tom McKay! 

➢ Mrs. Ellen Kowalski to care for Jerry!   
➢ Chaplains Jerry Kowalski and Scott Teeters and 

Clark Brocht!  PCinC Ed Krieser, PCinC Brad 
Schall, Mrs. Dick Williams of the department of 
Michigan among our prayer list too!  God bless 
you and yours, and in all things, give thanx!  

➢  
➢ If you have knowledge of our sisters and 

brothers in distress, drop us a line so we may 
pray for them!  DoubleD@Demmy.cc  

 
 

September Meeting Minutes  

Gen. John F. Hartranft Camp # 15 
Sons of Union Veterans of the Civil War 

National Civil War Museum, Harrisburg PA 
Sunday, September 20, 2020 

sunny fair weather! 
 
Meeting called to order per our Ritual & 
Ceremonies, September 20, 2020 at 2:15 PM 

 
Officers Present     
 
Commander......Logan Swanger 
SVC………………… Vernon Stout 
JVC ……………….. excused absence 
Secretary...........excused absence 
Treasurer/Chaplain…..David Demmy, Sr 
Pat. Instructor/Historian…. Jeff Smith 
Council…………… excused absence 
    
Officers Absent 
Color Bearer…..Kelly Betz 
Guide/Guard…..TBA 
 
Members attending: 

Wayne Blattner 
Gene Mascioli, PCC 
Dave Demmy, Jr.  
 
Minutes of last Camp meeting 
Plans where discussed for the last Civil war veteran 
of Perry County ceremony as well a possible 
battlefield clean-up again at Gettysburg this coming 
fall.  Additional plans for Memorial Day where 
finalized.  A trip to the Eisenhower farm was 
discussed as a joint venture with Camp 503. 
 
 Motion to approve last meetings minutes 
1. Jeff Smith 2. Vern Stout. Motion passed! 
 
Treasurer’s Report 

mailto:DoubleD@Demmy.cc
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Brother Demmy stated there were no expenses 
since the last meeting and a working checkbook 
balance of $497.00 
 
Motion to approve Treasurer’s Report 
1. Vern Stout 
2. Wayne Blattner Motion passed! 
 
Brothers or sisters in distress: 
Commander Logan wished to thank the Camp for 
their thoughts and prayers as he went through 
several surgeries this past Spring and Summer. 
Brother Wayne Blattner asked that we would keep 
his minister and friend Jim McIntyre in mind as he 
prepares for a double lung transplant, of Royersford 
UMC congregation!      
 
Orders: 
Several orders where read including one 
remembering Ed Bearss.  Brothers Jeff and Vern 
remembered how happy Ed seemed at last year’s 
Remembrance Day Parade. Brother Wayne shared 
several stories about meeting and spending time 
with Ed on various battlefield tours.  He will be 
greatly missed. 
 
Unfinished Business: 
Commander Logan suggested we hold services for 
the last Civil War veteran of Perry County possibly 
this Spring.  When we get closer to the date, he will 
contact the Perry County Historical Society as well 
as the soldier’s descendants.  Additionally, the camp 
will continue with Cumberland County after Perry 
County has been completed.  
 
New Business: 
 
Brother Jeff Smith suggested possibly holding our 
annual Holiday banquet on the west shore at JoJo’s 
Italian Restaurant rather than the museum this year 
because of current COVID restrictions.  Brother Jeff 
will research the possibility and share his findings 
with Camp Council.  
 

The Camp website has been changed to InfoQuest 
from GoDaddy.  Brother Dave Demmy, Jr., has kindly 
donated the website fees for the current year.   
 
For the good of the order: 
Brother Jeff shared an 1864 canteen with an added 
Corp badge.  General Kearney first implemented a 
badge for his men, and General Hooker later 
adopted scheme for the entire Army of the 
Potomac.   
Civil war slang was also discussed.   Many 
expressions which are ancestors coined are still well 
known today including “bellyaching, AWOL, fit to be 
tied and blowhard.” Brother Jeff closed with an 
excerpt from Wiley’s book The Life of Billy Yank.   
 
Meeting was adjourned at 3:40 pm.  Members 
followed the meeting with dinner at Longhorn 
steakhouse on Rt. 22 aka Jonestown Road, Colonial 
Park. 
 

 
 
 
From Out of Our Past - 2002 
 
“In the past year I have had the pleasure to sign the 
charters for 11 new Camps and install the Officers of 
a new Department, the Department of Oklahoma 
who will receive their charter at this encampment. 
In spite of the efforts of many, many brothers to 
recruit new members our membership grows just 
fast enough to offset the number of brothers who 
leave our Order. We all need to work just as hard if 
not harder to retain our existing members. When a 
new brother joins we need to get him involved in the 
activities of the Camp. Find out what his interests 
are, why did he join? The way to keep a brother is to 
get him involved.” 
 
By George Powell, CinC, at 121st National 
Encampment, Springfield, IL 2002. 
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In Pennsylvania, 1935, young shoe shiners gather at 
the boots of a Civil War veteran to hear his tales:  

 
Source: Reddit  

Gone are the days of the shoe shine, when you could 

walk down the street and find any young man with 

a box and a rag who could make your shoes look as 

good as new. In the 1930s boot blacks were in most 

urban areas, [bus stations, and airports] and at that 

time there was also a confluence of the old-world 

meeting with the new world. Holdovers from the 

19th century were still hanging out and telling 

stories about the last half of the 1800s.  

It must have been an amazing time for a young boy 
to be earning a wage as a boot black. Not only were 
stories of the old world afoot, but the world was 
changing at a major rate! 

 

God’s Abraham Lincoln 
By Wayne Blattner  
Following our September meeting, I discovered the 
following bulletin insert that was included in a 
recent funeral service for a friend that was a Lincoln 
fan, named Skip Shaffer from Spring City, PA.  Hope 
you enjoy it as much as my late friend cherished it: 
 

 
 
 
Continued next page 
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Continued next page 
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In spite of COVID, Brother Wayne Blattner, PCC, 
visited General Hartranft for Memorial Day 2020 at 
Montgomery Cemetery. 
 

  
Last Veteran Tribute – Perry County, Pennsylvania 
 
More in future regarding this 2021 tribute by Camp 
15. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


